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Health (Fluoridation of Drinking Water) Amendment Bill
Research by Dr Simon Thornley of Auckland Regional Public Health Service and Public health dentist Dr Rob Beaglehole has shown how ditching sugary drinks in favour of water has a tangible impact on cavities in children's teeth.

In 2007, decile 1 Yendarra School in South Auckland adopted a 'water only' policy for drinks and asked parents to provide healthy lunches made up of salads, sandwiches, fruit, water and milk.

Over seven years the average number of cavities dropped 'significantly' and the number of extractions due to decay halved, according to Dr Thornley. 

Sugar is the most important determinant of rotten teeth, lead author Dr Simon Thornley of Auckland Regional Public Health Service said.

The school had historically been plagued by poor attendance, bad behaviour and food choices, according to Yendarra School principal Susan Dunlop.

Since the switch to water only, Ms Dunlop has reported behaviour, achievement levels and attendance has improved, and there has been a reduction in skin infections, as well as better dental health.

The kids lost so much weight because they weren't having sugary drinks that they had to bring in smaller uniforms according to Dr Beaglehole.

Drs Beaglehole and Thornley both want to see a 'water only' policy implemented by all schools.

Dr Thornley said the strict nutrition policy was likely to reduce health-care costs associated with the treatment of cavities. He said we worked out we spend about $20m a year in NZ putting kids under general anaesthetic to treat the sugar addiction. He said it was totally unnecessary.

The costs of fluoridating the non-fluoridated regions of New Zealand are likely to be huge. For example, information requested from Christchurch City Council staff by councillor Vicki Buck estimated the cost of fluoridation to be around $10.5 million, with an ongoing cost of about $500,000 per year.

Neither ratepayers nor the District Health Boards should have to pay the huge costs of fluoridating non-fluoridated communities who generally do not want fluoride added to their water.

This money would be better spent on implementing the preventative measures proposed by Drs Beaglehole and Thornley and by adopting the Scottish Child Smile programme that has proven to drastically reduce tooth decay rates for Scottish children. This would also address the shocking obesity and Type 2 diabetes rates in New Zealand.  Spending even more ratepayers/taxpayers money on ineffective water fluoridation does not address the cause of tooth decay.

